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September 17, 2003

David A. Clark, Director

Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs
941 North Capitol Street, NE, Room 2200
Washington, DC 20002
Re: 251 8th Street NE
Dear Mr. Clark,

ANC 6A is writing to express serious concerns regarding the condition of the building at 251 8th Street NE and the role of DCRA in allowing the corner bay of this historic structure to fall into such disrepair that it had to be demolished by a DCRA contractor crew. ANC 6A strongly encourages DCRA to support the Historic Preservation Office in assuring no further deterioration, and requiring full restoration of the damaged architectural and structural details.
By way of background, a roof collapse forced the occupants of the building (including a corner store) to abandon it earlier this year. Based on the warning signs and temporary fencing, it is clear that DCRA was aware of the condition of this building for some time. Beginning in mid-June, Commissioner Cody Rice and other residents began a series of increasingly frantic emails and phone calls to DCRA and HPO about the rapid deterioration of the building. The façade had begun to buckle, dropping bricks on the sidewalk and threatening the safety of pedestrians and motorists at the busy intersection of 8th and C Streets NE. 
In response, the property was re-inspected on June 27. Unfortunately, DCRA took no immediate action to stabilize the façade. After additional inquiries, Commissioner Rice was informed on July 7 that DCRA was waiting for the owner of the building to obtain bids for a contractor to brace and shore the façade. On July 10, Rice and others again contacted DCRA and HPO regarding new, accelerating deterioration and the urgent need for DCRA to act to prevent a collapse. Finally, on the evening of July 11, a DCRA contractor crew arrived on the scene. However, at this late date the crew pulled down the bay instead of bracing and shoring it. 
There is serious concern about how long the building will remain in disrepair and whether the architectural details of this historic building will be restored. Even after the building has changed hands to a new owner, there has been continued deterioration. Currently, the demolished bay is covered with a large tarp and appears to be braced. However, this occurred only after repeated calls by concerned neighbors.
ANC 6A would appreciate a prompt response to the following questions. First, after numerous notifications of the deterioration of the building over a three week period, why did DCRA wait until the only possible action was demolition? Second, how can we prevent this outcome in the future? Third, what is DCRA’s plan to monitor the building to prevent further deterioration and ensure compliance?
Respectfully yours,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler
Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc: 
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Lisa Burcham, DC Historic Preservation Office

Hubert Johnson, Jr., DC Board of Condemnation
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